
1099 NEW YORK AVENUE NW SUITE 900 WASHINGTON, DC 20001-4812 JENNER&BLOCK~~.P

June 17, 2016

~~~~ e°~~~`~~
Luke C. Platter

Tel +1 202 639 6094

Iplatzer@jenner.cam

VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL ~
0
v,,

Records Center ~

Attn: Virgil Santos
__,

Washington Utilities and Transportation
ry
o

Commission ~„
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Re: Notice Regarding Pro Forma Change a~ Indirect Ownership of Charter Fiberlink WA-CCVII,

LLC and the Transfer of indirect Control of Time Warner Gable Information Services

(Washington), LLC arad Time Warner Cable Business L.LC, Docket No. UT-160439

Dear Mr. Santos:

On April 25, 2016, Charter Fiberlink WA-CC~"VII, LLC ~"l;harter Fiberlink"), Time Warner Cable
lnformatipn Services (Washington), LAC ("TWCIS"), and T~mc 1~Varner Cable Business LLC ("TWCB," and
together with TWC15, the "TWC Subsidiaries") notified the Washington UtiGtie~ and Transportation

Commission ("Commission") of a proposed transaction that would result in (i) a pro forma change to the

corparat~ structure of Charter Communications, Inc. ("charter") involving fihe ultimate corporate parent of

Charter Fiberlirk and (ii) a proposed firansfer of cnritrc~l of the 7WC Subsidiaries.

Charter hereby notifies the Commission that, on May 18, 2016, the transactions detailed in the
April 25, 2016 notice were consummated and Charter (reorganized into "New Charter" as set forth in the
April 25, 2016 notice) is now the ultimate parent of the TWC Subsidiaries and remains (as reorganized)

the ultimate parent of Charter Fiberlink.

Going forward, the designated regulatory and customer service contact for Charter Fiberlink and

the TWC Subsidiaries regarding compliance with Washington laws and regulations will be:

Betty J. Sanders

Senior Director-Regulatory

Charter Communications, Inc.

12405 Powerscourt Drive

St. Louis, MO 63131

Phone: (3.4) 288-3259

email: betty.sanders@charter.com
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Charter is excited about expanding its service area within State of Washington and looks forward
to continuing to work with the Commission. If you have any questions about this notice or the close of the
transaction, please feel free to contact the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Luke C. Platter

Counsel for Charter Communications, Inc.


